County of Milwaukee

Interoffice Communication
DATE:
December 3, 2013
TO: 
Sup. Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors


Sup. Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit


Sup. David Cullen, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit

FROM:
Stephanie Sue Stein, Director, Department on Aging

RE:
Request from Director, Department on Aging, to increase by $30,000, from $240,000 to $270,000, the contract with Goodwill Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., to provide Nutrition Site Supervision Services (Multiple Sites) in 2013, a contract originally authorized under File No. 13-19
I respectfully request that the attached report be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit at its meeting on December 12, 2013.
The 2013 Nutrition Site Supervision Services contract with Goodwill Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., involves administration of the Senior Meal Program at twelve congregate meal sites within the Milwaukee County Senior.  The nutritious meals offered at each site are delivered by caterers under separate contracts with Milwaukee County.  Site supervisors oversee the scheduling and serving of meals, and arrange programs of interest to meal participants.  In addition to offering mid-day meals, congregate meal sites serve as a gathering place designed to reduce isolation, enhance social contacts, offer educational and cultural programming, foster connections between seniors and the community at-large, and provide linkages to community resources.

The twelve congregate meal sites administered by Goodwill Industries are scatter throughout Milwaukee County at such diverse locations as churches, apartment complexes, senior centers, community rooms, and other locations.   The service provider is reimbursed $20,000 per meal site to cover labor, insurance, audit, programming, and other operating costs.  The reimbursement rate of $20,000 per site has been in place since 2002 when the rate was standardized across all meal sites.  The proposed increase in funding will be financed through revenue from 100% time reporting by the Aging Resource Center.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 2-6876.
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Stephanie Sue Stein, Director 

Milwaukee County Department on Aging
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